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Date:		April 2, 2013

To:		Chairwoman Marina Dimitrijevic, County Board of Supervisors

From:	James Keegan, Interim Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

[bookmark: _GoBack]Subject:	Authorization to Submit Great Lakes Restoration Initiative Grant Applications - ACTION


POLICY
The Interim Director of the Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC) is seeking authorization to submit one or more Great Lakes Restoration Initiative grant applications.

BACKGROUND
The Great Lakes Restoration Initiative (GLRI) is the largest investment in the Great Lakes in two decades. A task force of 11 federal agencies developed an action plan to implement the initiative. This action plan covers fiscal years 2010 through 2014 and addresses five urgent issues:

1. Cleaning up toxics and Areas of Concern;
2. Combating invasive species;
3. Promoting near-shore health by protecting watersheds from polluted run-off;
4. Restoring wetlands and other habitats; and,
5. Tracking progress and working with strategic partners.

With input from citizens, three key priorities will guide restoration for 2013:

· Cleaning up Areas of Concern;
· Reducing the amount of nutrients entering the Lakes; and,
· Preventing the introduction of new invasive species.

Successful applicants will be issued either a grant or cooperative agreement, as appropriate. A cooperative agreement is an assistance agreement that is used when there is substantial federal involvement with the recipient during the performance of an activity or project. EPA awards cooperative agreements for those projects in which it expects to have substantial interaction with the recipient throughout the performance of the project.

There is no cost-sharing or matching requirement as a condition of eligibility for a GLRI grant. However, applicants are encouraged to work in partnership with governmental agencies, applicable regulatory entities, community groups, businesses, stakeholders, Indian tribes, states, cities, and counties to effectively and efficiently implement proposed projects. Participation could be in the form of project staffing, funding, design and implementation.

RECOMMENDATION
The Interim Parks Director respectfully recommends that the DPRC be authorized to submit GLRI grant applications and to undertake all actions and activities necessary to accept and implement any GLRI grants awarded to Milwaukee County.

Prepared by: Bill Waldron, Natural Resources Specialist

Recommended by:					Approved by:


												
Laura Schloesser, Chief of Administration 	James Keegan, Interim Parks Director 
& External Affairs


cc: 	County Executive Chris Abele
Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
Kelly Bablitsch, Chief of Staff, County Board 
Supv. Gerry Broderick, Chairman, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
Supv.  Jason Haas, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
	Dan Laurila, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS
Janelle Jensen, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk
	Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research Analyst, County Board
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